“COURAGE” MINISTRY

Article 1 – October 1997

Brendan Scarce

On Monday 2nd February, 1998, a “Courage” group will hold its first meeting in Brisbane.  The Courage group is sponsored by Emmanuel Covenant Community.  Please pray God’s blessing for this work.  I will be responsible and accountable to the Elders for its progress.

What is Courage?

It is a movement begun in New York in 1980 by a group of Catholics who had forsaken homosexuality for a life of chastity.  The Catholic layman who formulated the goals of Courage eventually died of AIDS but not before he left behind a great legacy.  Here is his epitaph – the five aims / goals of Courage:-

1)
To live chaste lives in accordance with the Roman Catholic
Church’s teachings on homosexuality. 

2)
To dedicate our entire lives to Christ through service to others, 
spiritual reading, prayer, meditation, individual spiritual direction, 
frequent attendance at Mass and the frequent reception of the 
sacraments of Penance and of the holy Eucharist.

3) To foster a spirit of fellowship in which we may share with one another our thoughts and experiences and so ensure that none of us will have to face the problems of homosexuality alone.

4) To be mindful of the truth that chaste friendships are not only possible but necessary in a celibate Christian life an to encourage one another in forming and sustaining them.

5) To live lives that may serve as good examples to others.

I think most of us can identify with these goals.  They are really a disciplined way or call to holiness which all of us are called to by God and certainly echo the decrees and deliberations of the 2nd Vatican Council 1962 – 1965.

My Involvement with Homosexuality

When I was working with Teen Challenge, 1980 – 1984, I met many young people living on and off the streets.  A proportion were involved in homosexual practice.  Peter Lane, who had previously worked at Teen Challenge, developed a particular ministry to the sexually addicted and homosexual persons.  His ministry is called Liberty Fellowship – based on Luke 4:18.

a)
San Francisco - 1983


Peter and I studied ministry among homosexual persons and 
groups when we were the guests of a Protestant group in San 
Francisco.  We lived in a communal house of ex homosexual 
persons and studied the dynamics and processes involved in the 
struggle of same sex attraction.
b) Melbourne – 1984

In the winter of 1984 Peter and I organised a men’s breakfast in a 
Melbourne Parish and shared about homosexuality.  One of our 
helpers “John” – who had meritoriously left the scene – died of 
AIDS in 1985.  He informed me how he used to be harassed by ex-
lovers once he had turned to Christ and a support group for help.

c) Fellowship

One of the saddest comments I have heard from a person who had 
left the homosexual scene is, “I do not have one heterosexual male 
friend”.  Without support it is virtually impossible to continue living 
a chaste life free of homosexual – genital involvement.  Thus the 
genius of Courage is this mutual support – amongst mutual 
vulnerability.  (It is when I am weak that I am strong! – St. Paul 2 
Cor. 12:10b)

Catholic Leader 1996 – 97
In the period 1996-97 the Catholic Leader featured many letters about homosexuality.  At about the same time within the Brisbane Archdiocese a small task group had been undertaking Parish visitations informing congregations about the issue of homosexuality.  The aim had been to remove hysteria and panic associated with this issue.  Because of my long involvement with homosexual clients I wrote to the Catholic Leader a number of times.  I informed the readership about Courage and the work of Father John Harvey.  Consequently, I received letters, cards, ‘phone calls and eventually a steady stream of visitors both men and women.  

An Appeal to Emmanuel

A difficult moment for me in 1997 was the rejection of an appeal from a young Catholic man to stay in a “Courage” type house within Emmanuel.  The young man was from Adelaide and he had thought that Emmanuel might assist him.  After deliberations in person with his pastor, Brian Smith, the founder of Emmanuel Covenant Community, and myself, we had to regretfully send him away.  Soon after I made a proposal to Emmanuel.

The Link between Emmanuel and Liberty

Both Peter Lane of Liberty Fellowship and I discussed an ecumenical arrangement with the Emmanuel Elders.   Approval was granted for me to start a group and to liaise with Peter as a type of mentor.  Peter and I are in frequent contact and are members of a National Ecumenical Coalition which meets twice yearly in Sydney.  In fact I frequently submit my pattern and processes for Peter to review.  He is like an elder statesman to me!!

How You Can Assist Courage
Whoever has come to see me has been nervous: whoever rings me is nervous: whoever writes is careful.  It takes great courage to tell another person who is heterosexual about one’s homosexual condition.  That is why there must be absolute discretion within the ministry.  I have already seen privately two high profile Catholics and Priests with same sex attraction have sought me out.  This is a very humbling and sober experience.  Nonetheless we must press on and assist the group to function well.

· You can pray and hold our intentions in your heart.

· You can think about how you might be able to provide family fellowship when the need suggests itself.

· You might think about a discreet social function to which Courage members may be invited, e.g. Barbecues, Cinemas, Tennis, etc.

· You might volunteer some time for ‘phone work, Newsletter or for a special meeting with one of the members (loneliness is a great enemy!), e.g. I invited the mother of a same-sex person to meet another mother in the same predicament.

· You might tell others of the work and circulate our literature.

· You can be of great assistance by being well-informed about the issues within the ministry of homosexuality.

Recommended Reading
I heartily recommend the following publications:-
1.
David Morrison: “Beyond Gay”


Our Sunday Visitor Publishing Division 1998
2. Father John Harvey: “The Truth About Homosexuality, The Cry of the Faithful”.  San Francisco Ignatius Press 1996

3. Leanne Payne: “The Broken Image”

Wheaton: Crossway Books 1981

4. Benedict Groeschel: “The Courage to be Chaste”


New York Paulist Press 1995

5. Gerard van den Aardweg: “Homosexuality and Hope”


Ann Arbor Michigan: Servant Books 1985

6. Mario Bergner: “Setting Love In Order”


Crowborough: Monarch Publications 1995.

“Courage” is a ministry of Emmanuel Covenant Community
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